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MK11 4DE

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 

held at Whitehouse Primary School 20th February 2020 at 6.30pm
	Item 1.  Members Present

Cllr H Turner - Chairman

Cllr E Tait
Cllr M Kitshoff   
Cllr V Kanumuri 

Mrs J Nicholas – Clerk
Paul van Geete  MKC

2 members of the public


	Action

	Item 2. Apologies.  - None
Absent

Cllr C Ritchie

Cllr P Germanier-Duran         

Cllr G Torrado 

	

	Item 3. Declarations of Personal and Prejudicial Interest
There were none
	

	Item 4. Public Time

Items sent in by members of the public

Question 1. Cllr Tait had been asked to raise the problems with contractors parking in Shorthorn.  As this is access to the school parents are finding it difficult and there is also damage to the grass verges.  

ACTION PvG was asked to raise this with L & Q and request that developers provide sufficient on-site parking for contractors and that deliveries should be taken onsite wherever possible as at times they are blocking the road on this sharp bend outside this site.
Question 2 Cllr Kanumuri had been asked to raise the subject of the Management companies and their charges.  The charges seem exorbitant considering that nothing is yet being done by them.  S & D were cited as the current problem.

ACTION Contact details of Management company concerned  were given to the Clerk for her to make contact with them to discuss.
Question 3. By email to the Clerk. The development appears to be very dim after night which is encouraging theft from vehicles.   Also are there sufficient lampposts as walking around at night development appears darker than normal.

ACTION Councillors to check their areas and report back although modern LED lights project down in a beam and therefore give dim areas in between lamposts. 

Question 4. Cllr Tait raised the problem of the dead shrubs and trees.  

ACTION PvG to obtain plans from L & Q for areas of development which have been adopted so that checks can be made as to whose responsibility these areas are. There should be a winter/spring planting programme in place
Question 5 member of the public present asked about seagulls and the mess on roofs around certain areas.

Answer Unfortunately there is nothing Parish Council can do about this.  Residents should be made aware that putting food waste in bags instead of wheelie bin encourages seagulls as they are scavengers after food and in some cases sit on roofs for warmth. ACTION Clerk to pass on recycling leaflets to Cllr Tait to use in these areas.

	PvG
Clerk

ALL

PvG

Clerk

	Item 5. Minutes

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 16th January 2020 were approved unanimously and were signed by the Chairman.
	

	Item 6.Meeting Updates

Action List – Actions from previous meetings were discussed as follows
MK Play Association – Cannot at this time confirm where this can be sited. Possible use of Play Park in Longhorn to be discussed with MKPA
Notice Boards – All 3 have now been installed keys given to Cllr‘sTurner, Kitshoff, and Tait.
Waste Bins – Paul van Geete will investigate what movable waste bins MKC use as this will be required as site progresses 
Dog Bins – Delivered to Chairman now waiting installation by L & Q

Community meeting place – Chairman, Clerk and Cllr Kanumuri met with MKC.  GSS architects are now taking design forward next meeting approximately 26th March.
New Website – Now up and running. 

Name Change from Parish to Community – On the Agenda for this meeting so that resolution can be put to council and vote can be taken and recorded as required by Secretary of State
Grit Bins – How many required and where are they to be sited?
ACTION Councillors to give list of sites where bins could be installed to Clerk for bins to be ordered.
Post Box – Royal Mail need location details.  Suggested by play park in Longhorn Drive. Cllr Kitshoff is progressing with paperwork as required by Royal Mail.
Community Forum – Cllr Tait meeting with TVP Monday 24th pm there is a Community Forum meeting called by TVP at The Rowans Childrens Centre, Fullers Slade also on 24th 7pm.
Bus Shelters – Clerk reported that MKC have stated that bus shelters must be the same design as rest of Milton Keynes.  Cost of these in excess of £10,000. Clerk will continue investigating. Several developers have indicated interest in donating towards cost for advertising on shelters.


	Clerk
PvG
Clerk
ALL
MK
Clerk

	Item 7 Finance

a) The finance report was accepted unanimously and cheques signed in accordance with mandate

	

	Item 8 MKC and Developers 

Nothing from Developers
MKC – PvG reported 

Health Centre build is on time for May handover.  

A Pharmacy provider will be announced soon.  

GP Practice will be announced any day as to which operator will be appointed, surgery due to open in July.    

Café is expected  April.   

Top floor will be a department from the hospital possibly the Diabetes clinic and one other.
Watling Academy building is on time.  Year 7’s will commence at Fairfields Primary where building work to extend the school is also on time.

Community Centre  GSS Architects are working on the designs with an expected next meeting on the 26th March. PvG to confirm meeting date and time

Underpass works are on time for the scheduled 8th May re-opening of the V4..

PvG was asked to chase up point raised with MKC at meeting some months ago that there is no Audio on the crossing on H4 traffic lights.  This still hadn’t been addressed.  Also query regarding new planting which when it grows will obscure vision of vehicles exiting Randall Avenue at the roundabout.


	PvG

PvG



	Item 9 Parish Council title Change
The resolution was put to the meeting that the Secretary of State be asked for permission to change the name of the council from Whitehouse Parish Council to Whitehouse Community Council.
The resolution was passed unanimously


	Clerk

	Item 10. Planning 

There were no Planning applications this month

	

	Item 11 Next Meeting   
As only two Councillors had confirmed they would be present at the meeting on 19th March that meeting could not be confirmed as being quorate. There will be no meeting in March.
Next meeting would be held on 16th April 2020
	


Meeting closed 20.15
Signed…………………………………………Chairman
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